
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  4 April 2019 

Dear Parents 
It was a shame to have to postpone the colour run on Tuesday but the fore-
cast was terrible.  It was a wise decision considering the hail storm during 
the afternoon and the cold temperatures.  Hopefully this event will run next 
term. 
Thank you to the parents who signed up for parent-teacher appointments.  If 
you were unable to come along, please speak to the class teacher to       
arrange a mutually convenient time to pop in for a catch up with your child’s 
progress. 
It was lovely to see Reverend Adrian this week when he came in to lead our  
assembly.  The children helped out re-telling the story of Palm Sunday with 
much enthusiasm.  
The Spring Term is coming to a close and I hope that many of you will be 
able to come along to our end of term music assembly on Friday morning.  
We will start at 9.30am in the Hall and we have lots to entertain us! 
When we return on Tuesday 23 April, we have a new dinner menu which is 
shown overleaf.  It is probably a timely reminder to apply for free school 
meals via Cornwall Council, or if you would like us to check on your behalf, 
please let the office have your national insurance number. 
There will be no after school clubs during the first week back, and we will let 
you know what clubs are running when we return. 
Finally, have a fantastic Easter break and remember that school closes at 
1pm on Friday 5 April! 
Tim Barnard 
Head of School 

Diary Dates 
 
 

4 April 
Parent-teacher  

meetings 
 

5 April 
Music Assembly 
9.30am in Hall 

AND 
 last day of term 

School closes at 
1pm 

 
6 April—22 April 
Easter Holidays 

 
23 April 

School returns 
 

25 April 
3.15pm Camp meeting 

for parents 
 

6 May 
Bank Holiday 

 
w/c 13 May 
SATS and  

Assessments 
 

27—31 May 
Half term 

 
7—9 June  

Class 3 camp to 
YHA Okehampton 

 
w/c 10 June 

Phonics screening 
 

13 June 
Class photos 

Pupils of the Week 

 

 
Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

657 688 653 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Year 6 

Effie Logan T Harry G    Lucas 

Delilah    Ethan Spencer   Sofia  

Thursday 25 April 2019—Mr Barnard and Mrs Murray will be holding a 
Camp information evening about this year’s camp to Okehampton.  Please 
make a note in your diary! 

Head Lice.  Reports of head lice again so please take the time to have a 
thorough check and treat over the Easter holidays.  For information see 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/






Breakfast Club 

Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   
Please book your child’s place in advance. 

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 
Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  22 April  2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY    

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

WEDNESDAY Woodwind  Miss Sampson Payment per term 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Violins Miss Neale Payment per term 

FRIDAY Guitars Miss Kelly Payment per term 

If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

United Downs Deep Geothermal Power 

Project Drop-In on Tuesday 16th April 2pm – 4pm 

  

There is another opportunity to visit the United Downs Deep Geothermal Power (UDDGP) project 

site during the Easter holidays on Tuesday 16th April any time between 2pm – 4pm. There will be 

members of the project team to talk to, information panels to browse, educational and project 

films to watch, get up close to some of the used drill bits and view the 52m high drilling rig from 

the viewing platform. 
Drop-In sessions are free and suitable for all the family with colouring pages and an interesting 
facts trail. Under 18s must be accompanied by a responsible adult at all times. Visitor access is on 
foot through gate B and parking is available at gate C, which is a short walk from the drilling site. 
There is no public parking at the project site. Please take a look at the project website for full   
details of the site address, parking and visitor access.   

https://www.uniteddownsgeothermal.co.uk/site-visits 
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http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.uniteddownsgeothermal.co.uk%2Fsite-visits&data=02%7C01%7Csecretary%40cusgarne.org%7C891a8ed88b1d4baba79408d6b8316657%7C199653adc1564a05bad3084c1a30b618%7C0%7C1%7C636898919642590314&sdata=FN

